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Highlands County Tourist Development Council

Remote Conference Line Meeting

+1 904-638-2711   United States, Jacksonville (Toll)
Conference ID: 645 475 648#
April 30th, 2020 @ 8:15 a.m.

Draft Remote Conference Meeting
1.  The meeting was called to order at 8:20 a.m. by Commissioner Brooks.  
Roll Call  

Council Members Present:
Commissioner Jim Brooks
Bill Brantley
Vicki Pontius

Cindy Garren
Tenille Drury-Smith

Mark Stewart

Christine Hatfield
Tenille Drury-Smith

Maria Sutherland

Council Members Absent: 
Diane Rydecki

Also, Present:

Benjamin Dunn, Development Services Director

Casey Hartt, Lead Marketing Consultant


Commissioner BrookAlso, PresentCasey Hartt, Lead Tourist Development Council Consultant
Chantel Brutus, Tourist Development Administrative Assistant
Liz Barber, Sebring Chamber

Matt Gose, Sebring Youth Baseball

   Commissioner Brooks established that a quorum was present, and the meeting was properly noticed.
2.
Acceptance of TDC Meeting Minutes of January 23, 2020

Commissioner Brooks inquired if there were any comments or changes to the minutes of January 23, 2020.  Mr. Stewart made a motion, seconded by Mr. Brantley to approve the meeting minutes.  Upon roll call the Council voted aye. The motion passed.
3.  Financial and Office Reports

Commissioner Brooks presented the Monthly Expenditure and Revenue Reports year to date ending January 30, 2020, which makes a total up to date of $352,627.69. There was discussion amongst the board that collections for the TDC for this FY (2019-2020) will be drastically lower than last year’s collection due to COVID-19. Therefore, the TDC’s budget in 2020-2021 will reflect that reduction in revenues.  Mr. Dunn and Commissioner Brooks stated that the TDC should be very careful on what funds are being spent on and advised to follow the same guidelines as the rest of County departments.

Ms. Garren made a motion, seconded by Ms. Pontius, to approve the financial reports as presented. 
Ms. Hatfield requested Operations (5301) financials be included in future TDC financial packets.  Ms. Garren requested that the TDC’s Contingency Fund be shown in future financials. 
4.   Marketing Update

Mrs. Hartt provided an overview of the various webinars and conference calls that she has participated in regarding tourism marketing during COVID 19.  She also presented the Marketing Report comprised of the current FY budget update and the State of the Industry: Highlands County Tourism report (attached), which included a TDT collection update, Mrs. Hartt’s activity in response to COVID-19 on behalf of the TDC, current Travel Sentiments, and priorities for Visit Sebring’s Destination Marketing moving forward.  

Ms. Hartt notified the Council and public that the TDC remaining funds available for the 2019-2020 allocated marketing budget is about $25,840.  She recommended using $15,000 of that $25,480 for the COVID-19 Relief & Recovery Campaign (attached), a three-part campaign consisting of: 1) Hospitality Education Compensation, 2) Tourism Cares Outreach and 3) Friends + Family Marketing Campaign. 
Mr. Dunn advised the TDC that County Administration is not in favor of funding part 1 and 2 of the proposed campaign because they do not want money to be spent right now due to COVID-19.

Ms. Sutherland made a motion, seconded by Ms. Pontius, to approve the proposed COVID-19 Relief & Recovery Campaign as presented. Upon roll call, all Council members on the call voted aye except for Mr. Stewart and Mr. Brantley who voted nay. The motion carried 6-2.  

Commissioner Brooks plans to talk with County Administrator more about this as he (Commissioner Brooks) thinks it is a gray area.  If the County Administrator is not comfortable with it, it will need to be approved by the County Commission before moving forward with the campaign.
5. 
Items for Voting


A. Grant Request: Dixie Youth AAA Tournament, July 3-7, 2020

Sebring Youth Baseball is requesting up to $5,000 in grant funding for the Dixie Youth AAA Tournament to cover the hosting fees. These costs would be funded by the TDC on a reimbursable basis. The event would take place July 3-7 depending on COVID-19 restrictions. 

Mr. Stewart made a motion, seconded by Ms. Pontius, to recommend approval of grant request in the amount of $5,000. Upon roll call, all remaining Council members voted aye. The motion carried. 


B. Grant Request: Dixie Youth Ozone Tournament, July 3-7, 2020                                                        

Sebring Youth Baseball is requesting up to $5,000 in grant funding for the Dixie Youth Ozone Tournament to cover the hosting fees. These costs would be funded by the TDC on a reimbursable basis. The event would take place July 3-7 depending on COVID-19 restrictions. 

Mr. Stewart made a motion, seconded by Ms. Pontius, to recommend approval of grant request in the amount of $5,000. Upon roll call, all remaining Council members voted aye. The motion carried. 


C. Grant Guidelines and Applications


Ms. Hartt presented Grant Funding Categories & Overviews, Community Event Grant Funding Program, High Impact Signature Event Grant Funding Program, New Event Grant Funding Program, Special Event/Conference Grant Funding Program and Sport Event Grant Funding Program that the Grant Sub-Committee proposed to bring to the TDC board for approval. 

Ms. Sutherland made a motion, seconded by Mr. Brantley to recommend approval of Event Grant Categories and Overview. Upon roll call, remaining Council members voted aye. The motion carried.
Ms. Garren requested that some type of grant education be offered to event planners by TDC on the new guidelines. 
6.  Old Business/Discussion


A. Updates on Lake Istokpoga Improvements


Ms. Brutus provided the TDC with an update on the Lake Istokpoga Improvements. The 



funds were brought to the BOCC and approved. We are currently waiting on FWC grant requests

 
funding awards but will be delayed due to COVID-19. 


B. GFNY Update & Request


Ms. Hartt provided that TDC with an update on the GFNY event to take place in October. 


The event planners foresee less attendees this year due to COVID-19 but they still plan on 



holding the event in October 2020.  At this time, the TDC did not want to commit to the change in funding GFNY requested. 
7.    Public Input

    8.    Board Member Roundtable
Ms. Pontius recommended that the TDC not pay for the STR information if we cannot share that with the TDC Board or TDC Consultant. Ms. Brutus confirmed that the TDC is not paying for the service anymore. 
9.   Upcoming Meeting


A.  TDC Board: July 23, 2020 @ 8:15 a.m., Government Center, Boardroom.
  10.   Adjournment 


Commissioner Brooks adjourned the meeting at 10:19 a.m.
For all backup documents, please contact Highlands County Public Information Office 863-402-6500.
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